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ALUMNI NEWS AND CAMPUS NOTES 

Dr. Raymond MacLean '30 died March 
15, 1967 following a short illness. He had 
practised in Halifax for the past 37 years. 
Surviving besides his wife, the former Sybil 
MacIsaac of Halifax, and his mother, are two 
sons, John Raymond, Sydney, and Paul 
Daniel at home. 

Dr. Douglas Wendall Cudmore, a 1962 
graduate of Dalhousie University, has been 
appointed a lecturer in the Faculty of Medi-
cine's department of obstetrics and gynae-
cology. 

A native of Charlottetown, P.E.I., he 
received his pre-medical education at Prince 
of Wales College and Dalhousie University. 
After graduating in medicine, he carried out 
post-graduate training in surgery, pathology, 
and obstetrics, earning the Fellowship of the 
Royal College of Surgeons of Canada in 1966. 

He has published a number of articles 
in The Nova Scotia Medical Bulletin and in 
co-operation with others, has presented papers 
at the 12th annual meetings of the Canadian 
Society for the Study of Fertility and to the 
obstetrics and gynaecology section of the 
Royal College of Physicians and Surgeons of 
Canada. 

The Faculty Research Committee has 
considered the reports of student summer 
research projects, of which there were 16 
papers submitted, and has decided that the 
following three students be given awards: 
J. R. Dill, W. Lenco, F. R. Todd. Each 
award is $200. 

John Robert Dill. Born in Forest Hills, 
New York. Resident of Truro, N. S. Took 
premedical training at Indiana University and 
Dalhousie. Worked past two summers with 

Dr. Leon Cudkowicz in Cardiopulmonary 
laboratory. 

William Hutcheon Lenco. Born in Hali-
fax and resident of Moncton, N. B. Took 
premedical training at Mount Allison Univer-
sity. In Second Year worked with Dr. J. G. 
Aldous in the summer and in third year with 
Dr. Cochrane. 

Frederick Richard Todd. Born in Saint 
John, N. B. and resident of Saint John. Took 
premedical training at St. Thomas and Dal-
housie University with a B.Sc. 1st class 
honors in Biology, 1965. Worked during 
past summer with Dr. G. R. Langley. 

Officers of the Dalhousie Chapter of 
Alpha Omega Alpha Honor Medical Society 
have been appointed for the coming year: 

President - Jonathan Rubens 
Vice-President - Ming Hee Tan 
Secretary - Mrs. A. H. Mitton 
The editor of the Dalhousie Medical 

Journal next year will be Mrs. A. H. Mitton. 
The students of the medical faculty easily 

won the trophy for Interfac Sports. 
Medicine easily out-debated Law in the 

annual Law-Medicine Debate. Medicine re-
solved: That Mercy Killing should be legalized. 
The debaters for medicine were Dave King '71, 
and Ken Nedd '70. 

Gordie MacMichael '71 won the award 
for the most valuable male swimmer at the 
Annual Athletic Banquet. 

Bill Stanish '70 won three awards at the 
Annual Athletic Banquet: (1) Climo Trophy 
for the most outstanding athlete, (2) Duke 
MacIsaac Trophy for the most valuable 
hockey player, (3) Lee Liddle Trophy for the 
most valuable football player. 
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DALHOUSIE UNIVERSITY BOOKSTORE 
CAMPUS HEADQUARTERS FOR: 

- Medical Textbooks 

- Reference Materials 

- Laboratory Supplies 

- Medical Kits 

- Stationery Supplies 

- Paperbacks 

Special Order Service 

Located in the Basement of the Chemistry Building Ex-
tension — Open 9 A.M. — 5 P.M. Monday to Friday —
Phone Number 429-1420 Extension 554, 555 


